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Mr Chair, 

1. I have the honor to deliver this statement on behalf of the Group of 77 and 
China on agenda items 135(b): Financial reports and Audited Financial 
Statements and Report of the Board of Auditors on the United Nations Peace 
Keeping Operations. 

2. On behalf of the Group of 77 and China, I would like to thank the 
representatives of the Board of Auditors, including the Chair of the Audit 
Operations Committee for introducing the BOA reports on UN peacekeeping 
operations for the 12-
Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions for introducing 
the respective reports related to these agenda items. 
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Mr. Chair,  

6. Our Group notes the recurrence of similar or related recommendations from 
previous audits, as well as the emergence of new goals with respect to 
peacekeeping operations. The present report highlights significant shortcomings 
in different areas. These include but are not limited to supply chain activities such 
as deficiencies in inventory management and weak oversight which are 
concerning. We look forward to our discussions in the upcoming consultations to 
examine how the Secretariat can expeditiously address the issues identified and 
take corrective actions in this regard. 

Mr. Chair, 

7. To conclude, on behalf of the Group I would like to assure you of our readiness 
to engage constructively with all stakeholders during the informal consultations to 
conclude these agenda items in a timely manner.  

I thank you Mr. Chair. 

*** 


